
 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

NEWSLETTER N0 6 7TH MARCH 2019 
 

CANTEEN IS OPEN ON MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  

FRIDAY 8TH MARCH - CURRICULUM FREE DAY - NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL  

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS  

At the close of nominations for school council vacancies, I had received a total of five (5) nominations for the five 

parent category positions and two (2) nominations for the two DET category positions. The nominees are: 

 

Parent Category : Narelle Ray, Jade Thomas, Natasha Pinkstone, Rhonda Wallace and Sharron 

Pitchford  

 

DET Category : Sandra McCrum and Robert Kelly  

As the number of nominations for both categories equals the number of vacancies in both categories, as the  

Returning Officer, I declare all nominees duly elected. Consequently an election ballot will not be required. 

We will be conducting our AGM of school council on Monday 18th March in the conference room at 7.00pm.  

Office bearers for all executive positions on council will be elected at this meeting. Please feel most welcome to 

attend ð just inform our office staff for catering purposes on the night. 

   

RETIREMENT OF BRUCE ARMSTRONG ð DET DEPUTY SECRETARY REGIONAL SERVICES 

GROUP (RSG)  

After more than 30 years of public service in education, Bruce Armstrong, has announced his retirement, effective 

from Friday 15th March. Prior to his current role, Bruce was the inaugural Director of the Bastow Institute of  

Educational Leadership and formerly an Assistant Regional Director and secondary school principal. Bruceõs  

signature achievement in his current role has been in the area of teaching and learning practice, with the  

Framework for Improving Student Outcomes (FISO) model being the centrepiece. 

 



DIARY DATES : 
 

Friday 8th March   Curriculum free day 

Monday 11th March   Labour Day public holiday 

Thursday 7th March   Grade 6 IMAX excursion 

Wednesday 13th March  Grade 5 Scienceworks excursion 

Thursday 14th March   School Photographs 

Monday 18th March   National Young Leaders Day 

Wednesday 14th August- 

Friday 16th August   Wakakirri 

 

PORTAL PERMISSION TO BE GRANTED BY:  
 

Friday 8th March   Grade 5 Scienceworks excursion 

Thursday 14th March   National Young Leaders Day  

Saturday 16th March   Wakakirri 

HAVE YOU CHANGED  YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 

 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 
Our current Regional Director, Stephen Gniel will take on Bruce Armstrongõs role in an acting capacity until a  

replacement is appointed. 

Bruceõs retirement leaves the Department of Education & Training (DET) with two of the most senior positions in 

our state education bureaucracy, vacant. Gill Callister, the Secretary of Education was moved to another portfolio 

following the state election in November and is yet to be permanently replaced. 

 

PARKING IN THE STAFF CAR PARK  

I have written about this previously. Unless you have an authorisation to park your car in the staff car park, please 

stop doing it! Earlier this week we had up to 6 non-authorised cars parked in the staff car park, around 3.15pm, 

ostensibly with parents waiting to pick their children up after school. I donõt enjoy coming around to cars wrongly 

parked in our car park and having the drivers move their cars out of the car park. Iõm sure that the drivers donõt 

enjoy that too. Besides which, and more importantly, it creates a potential hazard for children and adults. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQõs) 

Q. How can I contribute to school council?  

A. Now that our full complement of school councillors for this year have been elected (barring the PFA nominee 

ð to be determined by the PFA prior to our school council AGM), joining one of our three subcommittees is a 

great way to contribute. Please donõt hesitate to contact me at the school for more details. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE  

ôKnowledge without wisdom is akin to driving a car with your eyes shutõ 

 





Seeking nominations for positions on the PFA committee for 2019  
 

Have you thought about nominating? Being a part of the small PFA committee is a great way to help move the group 

forward, to be a voice for parents, and to expand your own skills, as well as your social circle.  

 

Itõs not time-intensive and you donõt need any prior experience or specific expertise to join the committee ð just the 

enthusiasm to get involved.  

 

Weõre looking for nominations for 6 roles including President, Vice President, Secretary, Assistant Secretary and for 

a PFA representative position on the School Council and their emergency fill-in. 

 

The appointed committee will be supported by the 20 current PFA members to drive activities and events  

throughout the year. The committee also receives a lot of continued support from school staff around planning,  

admin and resourcing. Itõs a real team effort and we have fun along the way. 

 

The PFA committee for 2019 will be elected at the AGM meeting that will be held in the staff room on Monday 18 

March at 9:30am, right after the school morning assembly 

 

Nomination info including role descriptions and forms are available at the office. Grab one today! 





All permission forms will now be online via the Parent Portal. Parents will be notified by email in  

advance of their childõs excursion, and the email will contain a link which will provide you with direct 

access to the parent portal on Sentral. Please remember you must access  

PORTAL VERSION 2 for all permission forms and sick bay notifications.  

 

https://sentral.berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au/portal2  

 

If you are having trouble accessing portal version 2, please click on the tab in the top right hand corner 

that says òPortal Version 2ó 

 

Your username is your email address and if you have forgotten your password,  you can reset this by 

clicking on òForgot your Password?ó 

 

If your email address has changed, please contact the office immediately.  

 
If you are experiencing any difficulties with the Parent Portal, please call into the office. 
  



òApplication forms for 2019 CSEF payment ONLY  need to be completed by those families who are new 

to Berwick Lodge Primary School, have new enrolments in 2019 (eg: new siblings started in 2019) or there 

is a change in family circumstance (ie: change of name or concession card number).  All other families 

do NOT need to submit an application if you applied in 2018 . The school will submit this          

application on your behalf.  If you are unsure as to whether you need to apply or not, please do not     

hesitate to contact us via the school office on 9707 1766.ó   




